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Adien survey - accuracy 

Suan, heads up on the matter relating to the survey of existing services, by Adien, along the proposed route of the 
tram. We have uncovered approximately twice as many services as was indicated on the survey at the trial site. This 
has given rise to concerns over the accuracy and reliability of the survey in general. we have made contact with Adien 
and requested a report on the findings. They have admitted to a lapse in protocol which may have resulted in this 
anomaly in the findings.We are writing to SOS today to raise this matter, low key, to get to the bottom of it. I have 
asked Phil to arrange a meeting with both parties to discuss. I will be asking for verification of their initial survey, to 
ensure we have confidence in the info that has been issued and used for the basis of the diversion design. 
I think it will be prudent not to arrive at any conclusions at the moment and wait to see what is brought to the table 
next week. I will be requesting verification, by site trials, either way to alleviate any concerns - this will be at 
SDS/Adien cost. 
Will keep you informed of any outcome. 

Graeme 

CEC01615521 0001 


